
 Minutes from Meeting held October 8, 2024 
 

The October meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 8, 2024 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:45 pm by Chairperson Joseph Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Nick 

Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Property Main. Code Official Bob Goff and Secretary Rebecca Andrew. Four 

visitors signed in. Minutes from the September 10th meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Joe 

Livingston and a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – August 31, 2024    $ 381,616.54 

September Credits/Deposits                 $  36,775.18 

September Credits/Interest                 $   1,268.97 

September Debits/Checks                  $  42,605.70 

Balance as of September 31, 2024               $ 377,054.99 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance –August 31, 2024         $ 207,655.64 

September Credits/Deposits-Interest                  $     738.07 

September Debits/Checks                   $   2,333.55 

Balance as of September 31, 2024             $ 206,060.16 

 

South Shenango ARPA Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance August 31, 2024   $  79,970.00 

September Credits/Deposit-Interest         $        0.00 

September Debits/Checks    $        0.00   

Balance as of September 31, 2024    $  79,970.00 

 

             

Joe Livingston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 

 

Visitors Acknowledged – 

 

Buffy Kornman, Deezik Rd., was present with questions on the setbacks for the solar farm development in South 

Shenango.  

 

Richrard Barabas, of North Shenango commented on the how the supervisors, solicitor and secretary handled the 

concerns for the solar farm development.  

 
Property Maintenance - Bob Goff 

Bob gave a report to the supervisors and discussed some of the violations on the report.  
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Not Present 

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett Steadman 

Was congratulated on his new firm. 

 

Supervisors’ Report – 

Budget meeting was set for November 6, 2024 @ 6pm. 

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 



Presented the estimated 2025 liquid fuel allocation in the amount of $206,571.41. 

 

Gave the Supervisors the audit report for the Jamestown Volunteer Fireman’s Relief Association.  

  

Correspondence Received – None 

 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the September bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 
 

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:17 pm.  

    

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


